Hiawatha Public Library
Board Meeting

Small Conference Room

January 10, 2012
The meeting was called to order at 6:58 pm.

A. CALL TO ORDER – ROLL CALL

Present: Dian Boysen, Janet Libe, Brenda Powers, Bonnie Galbraith.   Also present Jeaneal Weeks and Tom Theis.

B. PUBLIC FORUM

The public forum was opened at 6:59 pm.  No visitors present, therefore the Public Forum was closed at 6:59 pm.

C. APPROVAL OF AGENDA

Dian Boysen made a motion to accept the agenda as written.  Janet Libe seconded and the motion carried.

D. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

The minutes of the last meeting were reviewed.  Janet Libe made a motion to accept the minutes as written.  Dian Boysen seconded and the motion carried.

E. OLD BUSINESS

There was no old business.

F. NEW BUSINESS

1. Discussion about fundraising for new library – We thought we should begin brainstorming about possible fundraising ideas even though there are no immediate plans for a new library.  Jeaneal will talk to other new libraries in the area about their fundraisers.  Dian Boysen mentioned that Williamsburg sold bricks for $150 each with the person donating having their name printed on the brick.  
2. Discussion regarding Director’s personnel evaluation – Janet Libe will email blank evaluation forms to staff and board members to complete and return to her.  She will compile the information after receiving all the completed forms.

G. LIBRARIAN’S REPORT

1. Monthly report – Self check continues to be used more and more each month.  It was used 7,192 times in December.  Total circulation for the month was 21, 700, an increase of 2, 770 over last year. 

2. Bills – The bills were reviewed.  Janet Libe made a motion to pay the bills as written.  Dian Boysen seconded and the motion carried.

3. Anticipated expenditures – there were no anticipated expenditures at the present time.

4. Library news – 

· Molly’s class “New Year New You” is full with 50 patrons signed up.

· Hiawatha is collaborating with Brucemore on the 100th anniversary of the sinking of the Titanic.  Brucemore has artifacts from people who were on that ship and they may be displayed at the library.

· Master Gardeners will be having a program.

· African-American Museum will be conducting a program on Black History for Adults.

· Collaboration with the Cedar Rapids Museum of Art: The Seedy Side of Rome.

· AARP will be figuring taxes for people again in the small conference room.

· There will be an E-reader/Nook class soon.

· The Winter Reading for Youth starts in February.
· Strategic Planning Packets for Young Parents Network.

· Jean Miller is retiring from the library on April 30.

H. PRESIDENT’S REPORT
Jeaneal and Travis reported to the Hiawatha City Council last week and their report was well received.

I. ADJOURNMENT

Janet Libe made a motion to adjourn at 7:52 pm.  Dian Boysen seconded and the motion carried.

Respectfully submitted

Bonnie Galbraith, Board Secretary

Jeaneal Weeks,  Director

